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Core Team Meeting Notes
January 19, 2016 / 8:30-10:00 a.m.
Little House 131 Avocado Ave. El Cajon, CA 92020

Core Team Meeting Purpose:

To provide oversight and direction for the interagency partnership

and implementation of initiatives in the Collaborative.
	Agenda Items
	Action 

	I. Welcome and Introductions, participants included:

Abdi Abdillahi,  Judy Wright, Mohammed Tuama, Sandra Simmer, Dana Stevens, Carol Lewis, Dilkhwaz Ahmed, Joyce Moore, Eyal Bergman, Laura Beadles
	

	II. Approval of December Meeting Notes
               No notes to approve for December’s meeting
	No meeting notes

	III. Collaborative Business
Dana presented the Finance Reports for the months of November and December.  There was little discussion.

 
	Approved

	IV. El Cajon Recreation Updates- Carol and Dana gave a KaBOOM update for the playground at the downtown library.  We had our final phone conference.  The build will be either March or May. 

	No action

	V. Newcomers Update- Abdi gave a report of the refugees.  All of the numbers are down except for an increase from Afghanistan with 76 new refugees.  There was a discussion of a meeting that occurred with Supervisor Jacob and Councilwoman Bale.  Many felt that there needed to be more open communication of the rights and needs of our new refugee families.  Mohammed added that the ECC Newcomers Collaborative is going to hold a resource event focusing on Housing, Safety, and Education.  It will be held in 3 languages.  They are adding community leaders to participate in the group. 
	No action

	VI. Coordinator Report- Carol gave a brief update about Little House and the El Cajon Collaborative.  Little House will have their senior refugee garden build on Saturday, Feb. 13th.  We will have the seniors along with county staff and the Key Club from Granite Hills High School.  East County Senior Service Provider’s gave ECC a grant of $1,000 to purchase two picnic tables and gardening supplies.  This month’s Council meeting was on Utility Assistance & Advocacy for low-income and seniors.  SANDAG’s contract ended in December and they will not renew at this time.  One CBO protested at the Board meeting for the Regional Plan which was unacceptable after being funded for three years to prevent that wouldn’t happen.  ECC may be used for independent contracts in the future until another full contract comes.  Carol was told that the Final Report for ECC was excellent.  Funding for the CX3 contract with Home-Start ends in September.  Carol will continue to look for new funding opportunities.

	No action


	VII. Accomplishing ECC’s Strategic Priorities
· Strategic Planning
Promise Zone- Dana and Carol shared a letter from City Manager, Doug Williford stating that the City of El Cajon will not be pursuing the Promise Zone grant at this time.  It was deemed that we scored too low on occupancy rates and high crime.  The City is going to continue to have the group meet monthly to devise an overall plan that can be used for future funding opportunities elsewhere.

	

	                Roundtable (Accomplishments, Announcements)
· Home Start will be beginning their income tax services at Little House this month.
· Judy shared that the Domestic Violence Coalition meeting will be held on Thursday, Jan. 28th at HHSA this month.



	

	NEXT CORE TEAM MEETING:  TUESDAY, February 16, 2016 8:30-10:00 a.m.

 
	



Mission:


The El Cajon Collaborative builds relationships, leverages resources and promotes best practices


to enhance the quality of life for children, youth and families in our community
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